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Mr Simon Wood MP 
Member for Bass 

Dear Simon 

Thank you for your Constituency Question on 8 August 2024 regarding the Government’s 
plans for new facilities at the Alanvale TasTAFE campus. This project is an exciting 
investment in new health sector training areas and improved student learning spaces. 

I can advise that site establishment occurred earlier this month, and hoarding works 
(temporary walls put up around a construction site) are now complete. 

Services in the construction area have been disconnected and demolition works will be 
commencing in the near future. 

The new taypani Learner Hub will provide a much more engaging, supportive and immersive 
on-campus experience for learners. This includes the provision of technology and 
equipment, and is designed to provide students with a consolidated location to access a 
range of support. 

The new health facilities will provide a range of health sector training that will help meet 
Tasmania’s skills needs, including training in mental health, alcohol and other drugs, and 
youth work. 

Thank you again for your Constituency Question. 

Yours sincerely 

Hon Felix Ellis MP 
Minister for Skills and Training 
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